Dear Pastors & Praying Friends,

Thank you for praying for Megan. Since our last prayer letter, she has been feeling well and has not experienced any further symptoms. We praise God for caring for us, even though we do not have all the medical equipment available in Kosrae. It is a great blessing to have many churches and individuals praying for us. We also appreciate your faithful support over the years. We make mention of you in our prayers!

The people that attend our church have seen some persecution from the national church. We have recently learned that if the leaders of the national church hear about someone visiting our church, they send a group of people to the person's house. We have started to see our visitors stop coming! One entire family was coming for over a month, but after we visited their home, the national church found out. We have not seen them back in church. It is hard to deal with your people being attacked while they treat you very kindly to your face. Yet, we know who the true enemy is: the one who has blinded their eyes from the truth.

Please pray for our young believers as they face difficult situations. Some have been cut off from their family or offered high positions if they return back to the national church. Noah has not been in church for weeks, even after six weeks of discipleship. Heidi has been approached by the Muslims, but has used her discipleship to stay strong. They are so young in their faith, yet they are facing pressures that I have never had to face. Andrew Murray wrote: "First, He brought me here...next, He will keep me here in His love...then, He will make the trial a blessing...last, in His good time, He can bring me out again...I am here: by God's appointment, in His keeping, under His training, and for His time."

Pastor Henry and the Calvary Baptist in Malem are continuing strong. They have been through these same things, but I wanted to mention that they are doing well. They recently had a lady come to Pastor Henry and his wife, Rhoda, after a service and tell them that she needed Christ! She had been coming to church for about a month. They were able to lead her to the Lord. Pastor Henry asks prayer for Louisa and their church.

This summer will be a busy time for us. We are planning another youth camp. This time we will have a group from the Marshall Islands coming! It sounds like we will have at least four churches represented this year. We ask for your prayers. On Sunday, we had a visitor to Kosrae stop by our church and donate \$500 for the youth camp. Praise the Lord!!

Until He Comes, Daniel, Megan, Emily, & Lauren Fetter

P.O. Box 697 Kosrae, FM 96944 danielfetter5@hotmail.com

> Sent by: First Baptist Church 327 N. Main St. Evart, MI 49631 (231) 734-6172

P.O. Box 697 Daniel, Megan, Emily & Lauren

ae, FM 96944

@hotmail.com

Missionaries to Microne

Serving with WWNTBM P.O. Box 725, Kings Mountain, NC 28086, www.wwntbm.com